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MassHealth to review and respond. On February 29, 2024, the MassHealth representative 
responded and stated that she had received the documentation needed, and that the new 
eligibility date is May 21, 2023. Exhibit 7. The MassHealth representative stated that, “[t]here is a 
penalty time period between 5/16/23 to 5/20/23 due to transfer of assets of $2000 reported given 
as a gift. The approval letter has been generated and will go out in the mail soon.” Id.  
 
Because MassHealth reviewed the submitted evidence and adjusted the eligibility start date, 
there are no longer any issues in dispute before the Board of Hearings. Therefore, this appeal is 
dismissed. 130 CMR 610.035(A)(8).1  
 

Order for MassHealth 
 
If MassHealth has not already done so, send the Appellant and Appellant’s representative the 
revised approval letter. 
 

Implementation of this Decision 
 
If this decision is not implemented within 30 days after the date of this decision, you should 
contact your MassHealth Enrollment Center. If you experience problems with the implementation 
of this decision, you should report this in writing to the Director of the Board of Hearings, at the 
address on the first page of this decision. 
 
 
   
 Emily Sabo 
 Hearing Officer 
 Board of Hearings 
 
 
cc: MassHealth Representative:  Quincy MEC, Attn:  Appeals Coordinator, 100 Hancock Street, 
Quincy, MA 02171 
 
cc:  
 

 
1 If the Appellant disputes MassHealth’s new approval letter, that letter will include instructions on how to file a 
request for a fair hearing.  




